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July 26, 2012

In Attendance:  Tracey Hughes (Chair), Kathleen Weessies, John Ridener, Greg March, Paige Andrew, Carol McAuliffe, Susan Moore (present with no audio)
Absent:  Kathy Weimer, Hallie Pritchett, Roger Knouff, Marcy Bindey
Call to Order
Approval of Meeting Minutes from June 25, 2012  - Minutes not approved.  Carol will collect edits and resend prior to the September Board Meeting.
Officer Reports
· Chair (Tracey) - See Discussion Items.

· Vice Chair (Kathleen)
2014 Program Planning
· Kathleen has begun thinking about the 2014 program.  Tracey suggested that a separate Program Planning Meeting be held for the discussion.  Composition of the Program Planning Committee to be determined by Kathleen who will put a call out for volunteers.
2013 Social Events
· To be discussed at the next meeting.
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· Past Chair (Hallie not present, sent via email)
Annual 2012 wrap-up
· Program
· Slides and the handout have been posted on the ALA Connect Conference Scheduler (http://ala12.scheduler.ala.org/node/641). 
· The handout will be added to our Electronic Publication Series soon.
· T-shirt drawing winner Aimee Quinn from the University of New Mexico has received her shirt and loves it 
· A thank you ad for our financial sponsors will appear in the August issue of base line.
· Program survey comments have been compiled (see Program-evaluation-responses-2012.doc) - overwhelmingly positive; future program suggestions include several for digital/spatial humanities.
· Honors Award
· Winners’ names are up on the MAGIRT Web site (http://www.ala.org/magirt/honorsawards/honorsawards) and the ALA Awards and Grants site (http://www.ala.org/awardsgrants/awards/92/detail). 
· A 2012 winners’ write-up and pictures will appear in the August issue of base line.
MAGIRT Manual
· The new Nominations and Awards Committee charge was sent to Marcy Bidney for inclusion in the MAGIRT Manual.
· Have not yet received the most recent version of the Manual from Marcy, but will continue to work on revisions once it’s received.
Nominations and Awards Committee
· Per the charge, the Past Chair is chair of this committee.
· Looking for a candidate for Treasurer – please send me names of potential candidates.

· Treasurer (Paige)
	Treasurer’s Report from June 25, 2012 - See Attached
· Budget will be discussed as a separate discussion item.
· Secretary (Carol)
	Committee Rosters
· Carol will send the current roster to the Exec Board to make sure all the information is current and correct.  Please copy her when you update your Committee Rosters so that she can keep that information current.
Calendar
· We are looking into having an internal calendar for the Executive Board to help keep track of important deadlines and dates.  

Committee/Discussion Group Reports:  Please discuss only necessary items in the interest of time!
· Cataloging & Classification Committee – Susan Moore 
· CCC sent a response to LC about the changed genre terms for globes, which CCC approves. 
· Susan has added several members and will get the names to Carol and Colleen. 
· CCC has a couple other things to be done.

· Constitution and Bylaws Committee – Hallie  (Not present)

· Education Committee – Kathy Weimer (Not present, information based on Tracey’s notes)
· October for Hallie’s care & feeding of maps webinar
· Poster Session:  Lunchtime session on the day that will be the opposite of our program (if program is on Sat, poster session will be on Sun or vice versa).  The call for posters may include a Digital humanities / GeoHumanities subject focus. Kathy Weimer is in charge of this event.  TRACEY NEEDS TO HAVE DETAILS FOR THIS BY MID-SEPTEMBER FOR SCHEDULING PURPOSES!

· GeoTech Committee – Greg March
· Greg emailed committee members about having another virtual meeting instead of meeting in person at Midwinter and everyone was okay with this proposal.
· Greg is in the process of setting up meeting dates for the Fall.

· Membership & Marketing Committee – John Ridener
· Membership is in the process of revising its charge, to change the purpose and mission to reflect the newly articulated marketing component.
· Still deciding on whether to meet virtually or in person for Midwinter.  Tracey will need to know whether they will be meeting in person fairly soon.

· Nominations & Awards – Hallie (Not present)
· Hallie needs to determine which physical award we want to give.  Current item being considered:  Physical award for MAGIRT Award - http://www.recognitionsource.com/products/145-crystal-globe-with-flat-bottom.aspx. 
· Paige asked if a decision had been made based on the email discussion that had taken place. Tracey said that no decision had been made but that Hallie would be taking on that duty and leading the discussion as we move forward.
· Program Planning Committee - Tracey
· 2013 Annual Program Description:  RDA is here!  If RDA and cartographic materials sound scary, then let MAGIRT ease your fears.  If you’re a cataloger working with cartographic resources, our experts will help you manage RDA changes in a hands-on program focusing on three areas in bibliographic description: title(s), mathematical data, and physical description.  We’ll emphasize print maps and touch on digital resources.  You’ll get a map, be guided through the descriptive process, and leave having cataloged a map!
· Will identify the content streams that the program falls under when form comes out
· Potential sponsors for 2013 program could be Bill Forsyth from Proquest, Lexis-Nexis, Esri, Geographic Research, Google Maps 
· Paige asked about contacts.  Kathleen mentioned having a contact at Eastview.  Tracey said it would be discussed more fully at the 2013 Program Planning meeting.
· Flyers for program
· Print through ALA and have Danielle bring them to ALA
· Kathleen asked when the RDA for maps book was to be published.  Paige confirmed that it should be out sometime in mid to late Spring next year.  Kathleen noted that it is powerful to coincide publishing of the book and ALA program. Paige mentioned that it also meshes well with March 31st, 2013 national deadline to implement RDA.  
· 2014 Annual Program:  “The Accidental Map Librarian”.  Focus will be to offer the basics of map librarianship for those who have ‘inherited’ maps as part of their job or who has maps as just a fraction of their overall responsibilities. Presenter (TBD) will be someone who has had to do this in the not-too-distant past.  On a related note, Kathy Rankin and Mary Larsgaard are going to do an update to their Small Map Librarian publication as a LibGuide but not until next spring.
· Kathleen hopes to do similar “piggybacking” with the 2014 program as we are doing with the 2013 program.   For instance, the launching of a LibGuide around the time of the program.
· Kathleen will be heading up a group and putting out a call for volunteers to help plan and organize the 2014 program.

· Publications Committee – Roger (Not present)
· Roger is out of town until 7/30.  No update available.
· 2012 program info made into an electronic presentation
· Get ALA Giving/Philanthropy Guidelines into each issue of base line

· GIS Discussion Group – Vacant

· Map Collection Management Discussion Group – Marcy Bidney (Not present)
· No report
Unfinished Business
· Online Presence - Tracey
· First meeting is set for first week of August. Scheduling in process for after that.  John Abresch has had to withdraw his participation on this due to other work commitments.  Group may not meet all those times depending on Exec Board discussion/feedback/direction.
· August 6th is next meeting - Structure on moving forward to govern this.
· Website 
· Defunct committees are gone now!
· Create page that describes MAGIRT resources and our whole online presence
· LibGuide – Need to do the following:
· Develop concrete recommendations for overall oversight of online presence
· Should have a member of the chair trio, and representation from Membership, Education, Publications & the Webmaster
· Better define individual MAGIRT Committee responsibilities
· Center MAGIRT logo on the page
New Business
Discussion Items 
· Positions to fill - Tracey
· Map Collection Management Discussion Group leader – Marcy Bidney has offered to fill this role.
· GIS Discussion Group Leader- Call for suggestions by Tracey to fill in GIS Discussion Groups.  
· Kathleen suggests a general call out as it is a golden opportunity for someone who wants to build their CV.  Paige thought there might be some interest from a member in Arizona that was at the Annual Meeting in June.  Kathleen offered to cover it if no one else volunteers but she would rather give the opportunity to an up and coming member that would like to get involved.  Greg volunteered as well.  Also, Greg will ask Geotech committee if anyone is interested.
· MAGIRT/ALCTS CaMMS Cataloging of Cartographic Resources Interest Group (after Midwinter) – Tracey has been in contact with ALCTS and Louise about how to fill this upcoming vacancy but ALCTS said it was up to the interest group.   
· Paige asked if it would be feasible to run an interest group and be Chair Elect.  Tracey thought it was feasible.  Tracey asked Susan for her opinion on the possible merging of CCC and the Interest Group.  Susan wrote that merging CCC and Interest Group into one meeting didn’t give a lot of time for discussion.  Paige says that there are pros and cons and that the final decision may be dictated by ALA’s new scheduling model in the end.  Members prefer to keep separate meetings because the Interest Group has time for open discussion while the CCC meeting has an agenda, liaison reports, and other committee tasks to take care of.  Paige confirmed that he would be willing to take over the Interest Group if no one has been found after Midwinter.
· Appointment to 2013 Conference Programming Coordinating Team – Nominations due by August 3rd.  There will be a 1 year term for 2013 conference.  Round tables have been asked to propose members.  Involved higher level in ALA.   Duties (see email).  
· Tracey asked if anyone wanted to put their name forward.  Kathleen asked about sending it out to general membership.  Tracey was a little hesitant unless they had been on a program planning committee in the past.   Any volunteers will be evaluated by the Exec Board or the Chair Trio.
· Assistant Webmaster Position (still under consideration) – Tracey said that Colleen doesn’t say she needs one but she probably isn’t opposed to having one.  Should this position be formalized? Or is there another position within our current structure that could serve in this role?  Or perhaps this is something we can roll into the Online Presence group?
· Kathleen thinks it is a difficult position to fill because we have been talking about it for years without anyone stepping up to take it.  John suggested that we may be able to recruit someone from Membership & Marketing.  John asked if the plan was to have an established position from now on or would it be under discretion of the Webmaster on whether we needed one.  Tracey felt that there was value in it being a real position, i.e., as a back-up in case the Webmaster goes on vacation or similar circumstances.  John agreed but wanted to know what the position description would actually be, would they be just an understudy or would they have specific tasks?  Tracey said it would be something like “In coordination with the Webmaster, the Assistant Webmaster is responsible for….”  Tracey noted that our Webmaster isn’t an official “board” position at the moment but we still include her in the meetings because it is important to do so.  Tracey said she would add it to the online presence agenda as well.

· Mapping of ALA Membership – Tracey
Tracey was able to get ALA membership information from ALA Membership Development Director, Ron Jankowski. Tracey created the draft maps based on that information and Kathleen created pivot tables and some additional maps.  They presented them at the Round Table Coordinating Assembly (RTCA).  
· Tracey feels that it is a valuable service for MAGIRT to continue to work on this and to put it forward to ALA.  Tracey asked if there might be an interested person that could lead this charge and figure out what we want to do mapping-wise with our own membership and within other divisions, committees, and round tables. Kathleen suggested that Roger may be interested in getting involved.  Paige said that the enthusiasm at the meeting was overwhelming.  Other groups were excited about working with MAGIRT to create maps for a variety of uses.  
· Kathleen mentioned a problem with the sharing ofdata.  Her DropBox was overwhelmed by the size of the data.  What are some other options for sharing data of this size?  ALAConnect?  Hotmail/Windows Live storage?  Gmail storage?  It would need to be able to handle something bigger than 2 gigs.  
· Tracey wants there to be someone to lead the project.  Paige said that there is the potential for this to explode.  Kathleen suggested that there be another call to membership looking specifically for someone who has GIS services as part of their job.  Tracey wanted to know if it should be a task force and Kathleen agreed it could start out as one.  Paige said that a task force would allow a small group to establish boundaries and guidelines as well as decide how to make a group that is more permanent down the road.  John and Greg agreed that a smaller group/task force would work well especially when dealing with data sharing issues.
· Kathleen noted that some of the data was confidential and Tracey said that membership numbers need to be stripped off before it is given to anyone else. Paige suggested that the task force look into other privacy issues that may arise. Tracey said that the only thing “confidential” in the data that they have right now is possibly their membership number.
· Greg said he could bring this to the GeoTech Committee to see if there is an interest in creating a task force there.  Paige and Carol agreed that this would be a logical home for such a task force. Greg confirmed that Roger is not currently a member of the GeoTech Committee but he will still be included.  Tracey wants to make sure that the rest of MAGIRT is also included.  Susan typed that she also agreed with the creation of a task force.
· Other Ideas from Tracey
· Open it up to the MAGIRT membership to be creative about what we can produce for Seattle specific for Midwinter
· Consider the overlap between roundtable and division membership in the mapping
· Publish in American Libraries – Idea thrown out at RTCA. Maps possibly published in American Libraries.

· Committee Meetings & Discussion Groups - Tracey
· Do we want to continue committee meetings virtually entirely, only at Annual, or at both?  What do we think of the way it has been working for the last year?
· Greg/GeoTech – Midwinter - virtual, Annual - in person 
· Paige/CCC and Interest Group – Midwinter - in person, Annual – in person
· John/Membership & Marketing – Midwinter - still deciding, Annual – in person
· Kathy/Education - ? 
· Tracey/Program Planning – Midwinter - in person (though possibly an informal meeting over lunch or coffee), Annual – in person
· The idea of ‘themed’ discussion groups is being strongly advocated by ALA.  Do we want to go with this notion at this time?
· Tracey said that she is still unsure of what they mean but they announced at the RTCA meeting that it is moving forward.  Do we want to talk about this more (i.e., set a topic such as digital humanities for our discussion groups) or do we want to stick with the free flow style that we employ currently?  It is not required this year but it is definitely coming.  Paige said that our discussion groups generally have a theme already.  He thought that, content wise, themes change rapidly enough that we should just play it by ear rather than setting it ahead of time and trying to force the discussion.  Kathleen said that maybe other groups aren’t doing what we are already doing and that ALA is just trying to make them more like us.  Paige agreed with that and Susan said that she too thought we already had themes to our discussion groups.  Greg said that we should continue to let the conversation flow in discussion groups.  Kathleen brought up the sub-idea that has been tossed around of having posters at discussion groups and Tracey said that we could also have a presenter and then a discussion based on what was presented.  Carol confirmed that it has been done effectively in the past but that she doesn’t think it should be made a requirement at this time.    Paige said that we shouldn’t be allowed to get boxed in by an order from ALA.  John said that there was an opportunity here for us to be open to themes that deal with the geospatial aspects of what other groups are working on, such as digital humanities, and that we can help offer a cartographic perspective to others.  He also suggested that other groups outside of MAGIRT may want to hold themes related to cartographic interests and that we can actually provide a service by helping out other discussion groups with these themes.  Tracey asked if John would like to work with Kathy Weimer on the poster session idea and if that doesn’t fit into the poster session then maybe he, Kathy, and Greg can use the GIS discussion group to talk about digital humanities at midwinter and annual.  John and Greg agreed to work on this.
· Do we want to look at combining the two cataloging meetings (Committee & IG) at Annual in light of upcoming reduced schedule requirements?  The consensus at this point was to keep separate for now. (see comments above)  Paige and Susan asked to keep it the same until ALA forces us to change it.

Tracey asked the Chairs if membership on their committees was where they wanted them to be at this time. CCC – yes, GeoTech- yes, Membership & Marketing-yes.

· GODORT/MAGIRT GIS Collaborations 
· History  - Manual said that there was a standing group GODORT/LITA/MAGIRT to talk about GIS “things”.  
· Marcy and Tracey agreed it was a good idea and reached out to LITA and GODORT.  GODORT said yes but LITA gave no response.
· GODORT is interested.  What do we want to do next?  
· Hallie (not present) suggests folding into GIS DG, giving more of a concrete invitation for them to join us.  Other thoughts?  Paige said that sounds like a good idea because a lot of the GIS information that we get is from the federal government in any case.  This would allow us to start collaborating with GODORT and if it is successful in that forum we can look at other aspects of the two groups that would benefit from further collaboration.  Greg agreed.
· Should ACRL also be included in this discussion? –Kathleen attended the geospatial discussion group at Annual and five other MAGIRT members were also there.  Tracey asked what the dominant part of the conversation was and Kathleen said it was a round robin of topics as people try to feel their way forward. Tracey said that this may be another potential discussion topic.  Should we explore “Getting started with GIS…” rather than Digital Humanities?   She thinks it could be a more direct draw and increase cross-pollination with other groups.  Greg said that GODORT is a better possibility for collaboration than groups that will be interested in digital humanities. Paige suggested that digital humanities could still be a theme even with GODORT involved because government data can also be used to study digital humanities. Greg will be the GIS Discussion Group Leader at Annual and someone else will cover the discussion group at Midwinter.  Tracey will include Greg in future GODORT communications and will let them know that this is the direction we are thinking of going in.  At Midwinter Tracey would like to try to meet with GODORT and LITA to try and flesh out the topic for Annual.    

· Finances
· Budget creation for 2012/2013 FY – Tracey said that we are taking back the budget creation from ALA and asked if Paige would lead the discussion in email so that we could discuss.  Paige said that works for him and that he has spent some time going thru looking at the monthly performance report for June line-by-line and listing questions.  He will send it out to the group via email to gather input.
· Additional comments from Paige:
· If we are going to be creating our own budget again, then Paige needs deadline dates from Danielle.  
· Organizational dues are now lumped with personal dues according to Danielle.  Paige asked if we need that line item for organizational dues in the budget because of this change.  Paige thinks it is obvious that we don’t need that line anymore and Danielle recommends this as well.  There are several other things that need to be looked at closer.  Another that comes to mind is the Honors Award variations (i.e., giving out two vs. one and possibly a physical award as well).  
(Some issues with Skype so will follow-up via email.)   Tracey says that since Danielle has been doing the budget, it is generic and this is our chance to make it more flexible and meet our needs.  No objections to getting rid of Organizational dues line item.

Announcements
· Manual – Hallie Pritchett
· Update handoff from Marcy to Hallie
· Reminder to officers and committee chairs to update their statements of responsibility and committee charges 
· Get MAGIRT email address and communication information written down and in the Manual
· Articulate a clear definition of what participation means for our committees and their members
· Nominations & Awards Committee info into the Manual
· Ensure Manual has Past Chair as Chair of the Constitution & Bylaws Committee

· MAGIRT Hotel for Seattle and Chicago 
· Seattle:  SpringHill Suites, 1800 Yale Avenue, Seattle, Washington 98101, 1-206-254-0500, Fax: 1-206-254-0990
· Chicago: TBD
· Emerging Leader Update – Tracey (to be handed off to Kathleen)
· Sponsorship for 2013 has been submitted and we are awaiting the selection of ELs in August 2012 - Send topics to Tracey and Kathleen.
· Need to start to generate ideas for an Emerging Leaders project for 2014
Adjournment   Next Meeting: Wednesday, September 19, Noon MST   (Greg will not be able to attend but will send report via email). Upcoming Meetings: Thursday, November 29, 10 am MST, Wednesday, January 16, Noon MST
Outstanding Items (as listed on the Agenda)
· Information Flow
· Identify where MAGIRT as a whole falls within ALA’s new concept of content streams and maximize that in Connect and elsewhere
· Establish a better process of passing on committee chairs & member names & discussion group leaders
· Must go to Danielle just after Annual and also must go to Webmaster for updates to the website
· Ensure all the correct people are in the MAGIRTBD email group

· Marketing
· List of map organizations in other places so we can reach out to them when we are at conferences
· Ensure that 2 people from Membership & Marketing Committee attend the ALA Association Options Fair for MAGIRT
· Misc
· Update on Numeric and Geospatial Data Interest Group of ACRL
· Details on how to do the Spectrum Scholarship donation and if we want to do it again
· Explore having formal liaisons with RUSA and LITA
· Suggestion for a discussion group topic for 2013 or 2014 is the Geographic Information Librarian IMLS grant (Wade Bishop, Education Committee member)
· MAGIRT will likely be asked by Mary McInroy to do a webinar on how to conduct virtual meetings
· Ideas for Emerging Leader 2014 *project(s)*

· Nominations/Open Positions
· Fill Treasurer position
· CUAC – TBD what happens and will be discussed again at Midwinter

· Scheduling
· Get details for poster session by mid-September for scheduling.  
· Schedule Midwinter meetings

· Website Items
· Emerging Leader involvement documentation to go on MAGIRT website
· Nominations & Awards Committee info onto the website
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